FINANCE AND PERSONNEL COMMITTEE

A meeting of the Finance and Personnel Committee was called to order by Chair Penterman on
Monday, January 20, 2025, at 6:20 pm.

Members present: Mayor Penterman, DeCoster, Kilgas, Moore, and Schell.

Also present: Ald. Antoine, Ald. Eggleston, Ald. Thiel, Mayor Penterman, Attorney Greenwood,
DPW/Eng. Neumeier, Police Chief Graff, Dir. of Plan. & Com. Dev. Kittel (Zoom), HR Director Hodge,
Fin. Dir. Van Rossum (Zoom), and interested citizens.

1. Correspondence.
None.

2. Discussion Topics.
a. Holiday Pay for Crossing Guards.
Year-Round Crossing Guards are classified as casual employees and do not currently receive any
holiday pay for dates that fall within the school year. This affects those regularly employed

Crossing Guards with losing a day’s pay during those holidays. Discussion held and questions
answered.

Motion by Kilgas, seconded by Schell recommend approving the addition of Holiday Pay for year-
round Crossing Guards to be effective with the 2025-2026 school year.
All Members Voted aye.

Motion carried.

3. Adjourn.

Motion by Schell, seconded DeCoster to adjourn.
All members voted aye.

Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:23 pm.

Kayla Nessmann, Clerk



